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REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
MUNICIPALITÉ RÉGIONALE D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf. 10 07-96-0002
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 23 September 1996

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator
Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee

FROM/EXP. Councillor van den Ham

SUBJECT/OBJET DEVELOPMENT CHARGES -
RELOCATION OF MOBILE HOMES

REPORT RECOMMENDATION

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee consider and
recommend to Council an appropriate interpretation of the Regional Development
Charges, as they relate to the relocation of mobile homes.

BACKGROUND

Mr. Michael McEvoy is the owner of Lynwood Homes Trailer Park in Edwards, Ontario.  He
wishes to address the Committee on the interpretation received from our Legal Department
regarding Regional Development Charges (RDC) as they apply to mobile homes.

Attached at Annex A is the correspondence that Mr. McEvoy has sent to me on this matter.

It is my understanding that the Regional By-law on RDC’s is silent on the relocation of mobile
homes.

LEGAL DEPARTMENT COMMENT

Pursuant to the Development Charges Act, development charges may only be imposed where
development increasing the need for services, which can be either adjacent to the site or broader
Regional services, has occurred.

In the instance of the moving of a dwelling unit from one site in the Region to another site and the
subsequent placement of a new dwelling on the original site, there are of course two possibilities:
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1. The site from which the unit was taken is exempt and the development charges have to be paid
in respect of the site to which the unit is taken, or

2. The site to which the unit is taken is exempt and development charges have to be paid in
respect of the original site.

While the Regional Development Charge by-law is silent on which one of the two approaches is
to be taken, in applying the principle that development charges are only to be imposed where the
development increases the demand for services, it is the opinion of the Legal Department that the
second approach is the correct one.  Where a dwelling is moved from, in this case Lynwood
Gardens to Meadowlands Mobile Home Park and the former site at Lynwood Gardens was left
vacant, no development had occurred which would increase the need for services.  It will be only
by the placement of one or more new homes at Lynwood Gardens that the number of dwelling
units has increased and therefore there is development increasing the need for services.

Approved by
Robert van den Ham

VDH/kl
Attach. ( 3 )












